


information and services in in remote communities, such as health and education. 
Better internet will also contribute to more opportunities for jobs and business 
development over time. 
 
The CLC believes that improvement in telecommunications infrastructure envisaged in 
the Regional Connectivity Program should be delivered by NBN Co or another 
government owned vehicle to regional and remote locations, meeting a standard 
similar to urban locations. We agree that the 2018 Regional Telecommunications 
Review recommended additional investment in regional and remote locations, but not 
through a complex grant program that requires co-contributions. To receive services 
that match the standard of urban locations, those in remote locations, particularly 
Aboriginal communities, are being asked to submit complex grant applications, engage 
with the relevant State or Territory Governments and seek co-contributions including 
from telecommunications companies. All of this without the guidelines providing any 
confidence that the effort will result in the outcome and importantly without providing 
any support. This is unfair and we think that the guidelines do not respond to the needs 
of remote Aboriginal communities in Central Australia.  
 
We doubt there are any organisations in Central Australia, at this stage, that will have 
the capacity to develop competitive applications for consideration which have all the 
requirements listed in the draft guidelines, despite the grave importance for improved 
reliability of broadband and mobile services in our remote communities. As it is, the 
guidelines favour organisations and regions which have considerably more resources 
at their disposal to respond to a grant application process.  
 
With respect to the guidelines, we urge the Department to prioritise investment in 
projects that have social or safety outcomes, such as those in remote Aboriginal 
communities. The CLC also suggests that financial co-contributions should not be 
required for Aboriginal community-driven projects, or at the very least, that the 
contribution should be below 50%, in order to make this a more feasible way to deliver 
services in remote Aboriginal communities.  
 
In addition to providing mobile and internet services, it is important that investments 
are made to ensure the relevant infrastructure is adequately maintained and able to 
function all year around. Some communities have experienced outages as a result of 
the solar-charged batteries that support mobile coverage stations failing during periods 
of cloud cover. The Regional Connectivity Program should provide funding for this also.  






